
 

 

November 30, 2020 
 
MEMO 
To:   State Board of Agriculture (BOA) 
From:   Alexis Taylor, Director, Oregon Department of Agriculture 
Subject:  appointment to the Oregon Coordinating Council on Ocean Acidification and Hypoxia (OAH) 
 
Background: 
 
The State Board of Agriculture, in consultation with the Governor, is responsible for appointing one member to the 
Oregon Coordinating Council on Ocean Acidification and Hypoxia (OAH) representing the shellfish mariculture 
industry per ORS 196.571.   
 
The OAH Council represent industries that are currently and potentially impacted by acidification and hypoxia in 
Oregon. The state was one of the first places in the world to observe the direct impacts of ocean acidification. 
Acidification, the increase in carbon levels in water which threatens marine life, continues to challenge oyster 
aquaculture productivity and has caused some producers to move operations elsewhere. Also, of great concern, 
hypoxia events. Hypoxia refers to low oxygen in the water. 
 
The 13-member council is responsible for providing recommendations and guidance to the State of Oregon on how 
to respond to direct impacts of ocean acidification. 
 
OAH Council Members include: 

• Governor or Governor’s designee; 
• OSU Director or Director’s designee; 
• State Fish & Wildlife Director or designee; 
• The Director of Agriculture or designee; 
• Director of the Department of Environmental Quality or designee; 
• Director of Land Conservation and Development or designee; 
• Remaining 7 members are appointed in consultation with the Governor’s office including one member 

representing the shellfish mariculture (the cultivation of fish or other marine life for food) industry, appointed 
by the State Board of Agriculture. 

 
The shellfish mariculture industry position has been vacant for approximately one-year as we have recruited 
interested candidates for the position.  The former industry representative Liu Xin, who served on the Council since 
2013, stepped down from this position at the end of 2019.  Alex Manderson, ODA’s shellfish specialist participates in 
the Council as the Director’s designee. 
 
The term of each member is 4 years.  A member is eligible for re-appointment. 
 
FOR ACTION/DISCUSSION 
The BOA will need to 1) review attached interest form and provide a recommendation to be appointed to the Council 
or 2) do a public notification for additional applications for the board to consider at a future meeting. 
 












